LDA Minutes 

September 7th, 2014
Meeting was held at Rainie Dasch’s house and started at 2 pm.

Treasurer  report : $3,508.47
September 27th show to do list: The insurance certificate has not been received by Hillsborough County; Susan Gitlin and Jeannie Caudill are working this issue.
September 27th show volunteer list:
Location: Hillsborough County Fairgrounds
Judge: Charlotte Trentelman
Show Entry Coordinator:  Kelli Kestran
Show Day Secretary:  Rhonda Valido 
Show Manager:  Leeanne Vogt
Packets: Cay Lee
Scribe for AM:  Rainie Dasch(depending on ride times)
Scribe for PM:  Angie Guidice, Susan Gitlin will help fill in for scribes, too
Learner Scribes: Irene Besser
Scorers:  Rita Mouradian, Jeannie Caudill
Learner Scribe:      
Ring Steward AM:  Abigail Gitlin  
Ring Steward PM:  Kelli Kestran, Laura Way
Ribbons: We have enough but will need to reorder for December

Barn Manager: Kelli Kestran
Lunch:  Jada Caudill, Carina Martinez, Magdalene Valido, Andrea Knapp
Food buyer for the stand :   Jeannie Caudill    
Snacks for Judge:  Sonia Gamache    
Set up Friday before the show: Holly, Rita, Lessie, Rainie, Sonia, Andrea, Jared, Rhonda, Magdalene
Tear down and clean up: Holly Winkeljohn, Kate Waterford and group, Rainie Dasch, Susan Gitlin
Test Runner:    Jada Caudill     
Others who have volunteered: Angie Guidice and daughter, Laura Way (afternoon – riding in the morning) 

Fall Clinics:    Still looking for a Ride A Test clinician. Need a judge for this.   Holly will look into this.  Suggestions were Karen Abbatista, Karen McCarty, Vicki Rollick.(sp)  Suggested for first week in October if possible.
Insurance:  As October approaches, we are in need of looking at our insurance again.  Previous agent was not very helpful.  Rainie Dasch made a motion to change agents, was seconded by Leanne Vogt.  Holly will call the agent she uses and look to move us before expiration in hopes of Improving our customer service.  
Judge for December show:  Karen Abbatista has agreed to judge. Need to get a contract to her. Contract was given to Kelli to mail off at the meeting.   Show date is Dec 13th.
Regional championships:  We now have FOUR LDA Junior riders who have qualified to ride at USDF Regional Championships in October!  (Carina Martinez, Jada Caudill, Magdalene Valido, and Andrea Knapp).  Unfortunately, Carina won’t be able to compete due to a horse injury but the other three girls are ready to go.   We’ve agreed to a $150 sponsorship for each girl, plus food profits from show.   We decided at the meeting to sell items left over from previous prizes, etc., with proceeds to go to the riders.   Regionals are Oct 16-18th in West Palm Beach, FL.
IRS Tax Free Status Update:  Susan Getlin is handling submission of our tax free status that accidentally lapsed.  She will file the appropriate forms to re-instate.
New officer elections will be held at next months meeting.  Nominations are open until the end of the month for any position. You may nominate yourself or someone else New officers will take over on December 1st. If you are interested in being an officer, please let us know.  The following are already in nomination: 
President:  Kimberly Bienvenu, Kelli Kestran
Vice President: Rita Mouradian. Kimberly Bienvenu
Treasurer: Susan Gitlin

Secretary: Rainie Dasch
Membership Coordinator: Lessie Carbonneau
Volunteer Coordinator:  Rita Mouradin
Clinic Coordinator: Holly Winkeljohn
Website Editor: Leanne Vogt
New Business.  The following items were raised:
1.  We need to think about the Christmas party, generally held at the same time as our December meeting.  Please bring ideas for the party and location to the next meeting or let Holly know your idea.  
2.  LDA Stickers.  Previously suggested and now Kelli Kestran brought the details.  About 5” x 5” Black and white.  Approx. $3.50 (may be cheaper with a price break).  Was decided we will order 50 and sell them for $5.00.  New members will receive an LDA sticker in the future as a welcome for the joining the club.  We determined the profit from the sales at the show will go to the regional riders to help with expenses.
3.  Dues are coming up.  We need to turn in at least 25 members to USDF to maintain our GMO status by Dec 1st.  Membership forms are on the website as well as the pricing.  Please get your dues in.  Mailing address is on the form.
4.  We discussed the need to have some identifying characteristic for volunteers working at the shows.  Kelli Kestran will investigate costs associated with a magnetic pin that can be worn at the show and turned back in.

Next meeting will be held on October 5th at Kelli Kestran’s home.  Address is: 6505 Cloverleaf Drive, Lithia, FL.
Meeting adjourned at 4 pm.  
